
TRANSPORT POSITION STATEMENT

ALBANY HIGHWAY (GOSNELLS TOWN CENTRE) AND MILLS ROAD 
WEST

CITY OF GOSNELLS STRATEGIC COMMUNITY PLAN 2018-2028

Strategic Priority 4: Economy – Businesses are supported and the economy is 
growing

Goal 4.3 Accelerate the pace of infrastructure improvements including road, rail, 
public transport, utilities and digital connectivity

COUNCIL’S POSITION

Due to the reduction in vehicular traffic and the adverse impact on existing and future 
businesses along Albany Highway through the Gosnells Town Centre if traffic is 
deviated through to Tonkin Highway or Ferres Drive via Mills Road West, Council 
takes the following positions:
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1. That Council does not support the retention of Primary Regional Road status for 
Mills Road West.

2. That Council does not support the Main Roads WA “Vehicle Access Strategy” 
for the Gosnells Town Centre, including the Mills Road West upgrade to four 
lanes.

3. That Council supports the development of effective treatments along Albany 
Highway, through the Gosnells Town Centre to reduce vehicle operating speeds 
and create a safer road environment. 
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